Mystic Harbor Management Commission

June 7, 2007
The Mystic Harbor Management Commission held a regular meeting on Thursday, June 7, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. at the Fourth District Voting Hall.  Commission members present were:  Chairman David Carreau, Lou Allyn, Jack Washburn, Jack Lee and Richard Lotz.
Call to Order

Chairman Carreau called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
The Commission said the pledge of allegiance.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Lee made a motion to accept the May 3, 2007 minutes.  Mr. Allyn seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved by the Commission.

Mooring Permits – Late Applications

Mr. Allyn reported that all but 5 mooring permit holders have renewed their permits in Harbormaster Rufus Allyn’s district.

Dredging of Federal Channel – Funding
By letter of May 9, 2007, Chairman Carreau stressed the urgency of restoring $400,000.00 to a new House Federal Spending Bill to Sheila Duffy, the Legislative Director in Representative Joe Courtney’s Washington, D.C. office.  The $400,000.00 is necessary for testing and sampling.
Reckless Operation - Beacon Sign;  Jailhouse Point – Summer Status 

Mr. Allyn gave copies of the reckless operation recording form to Groton marinas.  He will leave copies with Stonington marinas next week.  The “no wake” sign has been posted at Morgan Point.  At Jailhouse Point, the float is reattached and the ramp lowered for summer use.
Transient Buoys
The “T-2”anchorage buoys are in place.  Masons Island Marina is again providing this service.
DEP Public Access – Old Mystic -Sign Wording
The DEP requested comments be submitted by June 16, 2007.  It was determined that Chairman Carreau should write to the DEP with the Commission’s suggestion for wording of the public access sign for the small launch area.  This information had been presented to Docko, Inc. and the developer approximately a year ago but was never incorporated into the DEP permit.
DEP Clean Marina Recognition

On June 6, 2007, Gwenmor Marina, Mystic Shipyard West, Noank Village Boatyard and Connors and O’Brien Marina in Pawcatuck received certification for their efforts to keep state waters clean.  These marinas are among 10 in Connecticut which received this “CT Clean Marina Certification”.
Adjournment

Mr. Lotz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  Mr. Washburn seconded the motion and it was so voted.

Respectfully submitted,
David Carreau, Chairman
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